
  

It is time to pay your 2014 dues. For your convenience, an application form is 
printed on page 5, below.  

 
 

 

 

  
 

The Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club  
www.tbffc.org 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Meeting: March 5, 2014  
 

Speaker  

Jack Hexter 
Jack, who will give a seminar on rod building, was born and raised near Valley Forge, Pa. where he fished for 

trout as a youngster. After college he was employed by the FBI and sent to Miami for the 1972 political 

conventions where, he says, the FBI forgot about him and left him in the best fishing hole in the world for 27 

years. In Miami, he joined the Miami Sportfishing Club, the Miami Beach Rod & Reel Club and was on the 

Metropolitan South Florida Fishing Tournament (MET) committee for numerous years, serving as president 

from 1994 to 1996. 

He was honored by the MET in 1999 with the Henry H. Hyman Memorial Award for "commendable public 

service in recognizing, preserving and developing the economic importance of sport fishing opportunities in 

South Florida." 

Along the way, he developed an interest in fly fishing and fly tying, and his involvement with the MET 

Tournament brought him in contact with some of the legends in this field. Stu Apte taught Jack the basics of 

casting a fly and Chico Fernandez taught him the basics of fly tying. 

 

Fly Tyer  

Greg Peterson 
Greg, owner of Head Shot charters, is a former elementary school teacher, who now guides full time in the 

Tampa Bay area. The former Big Gun Shootout champion plans to tie a Kwan and Redfish Bitter. 

 
 

Directions to Our Meetings:  From I -75---Take Bruce B. Downs exit from I-75; go west 2 miles to traffic 

light, turn left on to Tampa Palms Blvd., then left on Compton Drive, and right at Compton Park.  From I -275--

-Take Bearss East to Bruce. B. Downs; then Bruce B. Downs east/north to Tampa Palms Blvd. Rt. on Tampa 

Palms, then left on Compton Drive and right at Compton Park.
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MARCH  2014 PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 
 

Hello Fly Fishers, welcome to March and the 

anticipation of spring.  Meanwhile, we hope you are 

enjoying our winter fishing opportunities.  Tarpon 

will soon migrate along our coast in shallow water 

and provide exciting sight fishing.  Several of our 

guides specialize in tarpon fishing and can hook you 

up for a great fly rod experience.  

 

Thanks to our tiers last month for an informative 

evening and we look forward to Jack's talk on rod 

building.  We welcome your input on speakers and 

seek good presentations that relate to fly fishing. 

Please let a board member know about any prospects. 

 

Daylight savings time arrives March 9th, so we will 

practice casting during our meetings.  Please take 

advantage of the opportunity for first-class help in an 

informal atmosphere.  

  

Look in the newsletter for upcoming events, 

including our annual banquet at Hunter's Green again 

this year. Please consider attending for a fun 

afternoon with good food and friends. We are still 

seeking auction items and welcome donations or 

items for consignment. See our treasurer, Rick 

Valeri, to reserve your spot or give me a call.  

Tight lines. 

Walt  

 

 
 

 

 

 

In This Issue:                                                   Page 
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OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 
       Interim Presidents (shared)     Durkin, Miekka, Sperling         

Vice President            Walt Durkin               813-476-7128 

Treasurer                    Rick Valeri                 813-681-9143 

Directors:                   Nick Angelo                813-230-8473 

                                        Deborah Brooks         720-878-5842          

Denise Bruner            813-989-2909    

Bryon Chamberlin     813-361-8801 

Pat Damico                 727-360-6466 

Robert Fischer           813-962-0185                                       

                                                       Bob Gaulin                813-782-8605 

                       Ted Hagaman            813-920-7863          

                                                        Jeff Janecek               352-588-3866       

Dick Miekka              727-866-8682                                                                      

                                                         John Nelson              813-805-0202 
Rick OôHara              813-238-6763 

Neil Sperling              813-655-5627 

Alligator Bob Young 813-986-3008 

  
The next TBFFC Board of Directors meeting will be at 6 p.m., 
Wednesday, March 12 at P.F. Changôs.  

 
NOT GETTING THE NEWSLETTER? Please call Mike 

Hodge, Editor, at 352-672-2975 or mhodge7021@aol.com 
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CLUB EVENTS 

 
2014 TBFFC MEETING DATES 

After a slow start to 2014, TBFFC is now back on 

schedule. The next meetings are scheduled for March 5 

and April 2.  

Please watch this space for  any changes.            

 
TBFFC BANQUET 

 
After much discussion, the decision has been made. The 

2014 TBFFC banquet is set for March 30 at Hunterôs 

Green Country Club. The Sunday afternoon event starts at 

3 p.m. and ends at 7. 

Tickets are $40 per person, $75 for a couple. Tickets can 

be bought at the door, but the club prefers that you send 

your check to Rick Valeri, our treasurer. His address: 

1404 Oxfordshire Court, Brandon, Fla., 33510. Also, 

donôt forget to send in your 2014 dues. 

Timely payment ensures steady cash flow and a vibrant 

budget, which makes for a stable club.  

This yearôs banquet features, drinks, appetizers, a buffet, a 

raffle, a silent auction and door prizes. Most of these 

goodies have been donated by generous club members and 

local businesses. Without them, the banquet would not be 

possible. 

Please patronize those who give back. Itôs the right thing 

to do. 

We discussed hosting a celebrity speaker, but 

unfortunately that issue fizzled largely because of cost. It 

wasnôt that long ago that the big names in our sport 

invested their time for minimal cost as a way to give back 

and grow the sport. Times have changed. 

Speaking fees have increased. Fly fishing is now a 

business. Nevertheless, the 2014 TBFFC banquet will 

serve its purpose, providing friendship and fun for the 

evening. Weôll celebrate our accomplishments and look 

forward to another great year.  
  

Mike Hodge  

 
 

 
 

 TIE-A-THON RECAP 
After taking the month off, TBFFC resumed its schedule of 

monthly meetings.  The February gathering focused on fly tying. 

We had three tiers --- Jeff Janecek, Pat Damico and Layne 

(Smitty) Smith. 

All were prepared yet patient and did a great job of 

explaining their craft. Jeff showed us Clousers --- for 

freshwater and the salt. Pat tied beetles and an ant pattern. 

Then there was Smitty, who knocked out a few shrimp 

patterns that are easy to tie, but effective. Thanks to all 

three for their time and effort.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mike Hodge  

 

 
 

HEALING WATERS NEWS  
 

MacDill AFB agreed to host Project Healing Waters this 

winter. We have met 

there at least twice a 

month to continue fly 

tying/casting 

instruction. Initially, 

we thought we might 

need more help, but 

surprisingly 

attendance has been a 

little sparse, so 

weôve been fine in 

terms of having 

enough manpower. Among the flies that weôve tied: a 

Bendback, a Wooly Bugger and a Gurgler. In between the 

fly tying classes, we casted indoors for a bit. Next time, 

weôre planning on more advanced instruction outside, 

daylight permitting. 

Meanwhile, Deb Brooks reports American Legion Post #5 

in Tampa hosted Dayle Mazzarella, a certified casting 

instructor, who coached up volunteers on how to teach 

casting to Tampa PHW participants. Rod building classes 

are on the agenda, once PHW finds a good location.  

For additional information, updates and general PHW 

news, please go to www.projecthealingwaterstampa.org  

Also, Pat Damico is looking for volunteer captains for a 

May 17 Healing Waters outing.at the Bradenton Yacht 

club. Trips are scheduled from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. 

 

Walt/Deb/Mike  
 

 
 

                 EVENTS CALENDAR 

¶ TBFFC Rod repair, March 5 

¶ TBFFC Banquet, March 30 

¶ Healing Waters/Bradenton, May 17 

An evening of fly tying at 

MacDill  AFB last month. 

http://www.projecthealingwaterstampa.org/
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Tips for TBFFC: No. 68 

 
Casting Tip: No. 51 

No Need to Make Waves  
 
What causes a wavy layout of my fly line? 

 

Unless trying to intentionally put slack in a fly line to avoid drag, a straight layout of the line from the rod tip to 

the fly is desirable, especially in saltwater fly fishing. Shock waves can be introduced into the rod which will 

then be transferred to the fly line. Often when delivering our final cast, we give it that extra power which 

destroys the perfect loops and smooth straight line displayed in our false casts. Carefully avoiding the 

overpowering of the delivery cast will correct this problem.  

 
Pat Damico, MCI  

St. Pete Beach 

 

More Assorted Tips  

Wader Care II  
 
Last newsletter, I reported leaky waders. I filled them 

with water, probed and prodded and researched online. 

YouTube, Vimeo, Google. Name a resource and I went 

there. Bottom line: There was nothing I could do. 

I had a leak in the seams. Multiple applications of UV 

Loon wader repair helped, but even after several trips 

and more coatings, my feet were still soggy. I even got 

in the pool for a test run. That didnôt work. Why? 

Because seam leaks get exposed during movement. A 

long walk on low tide usually reveal leakage. Standing 

waist deep in your pool for 10 minutes doesnôt require 

the material to stretch enough. 

The leaks were at the cuffs, just above the ankles where 

the waders meet the neoprene stocking feet. Evidently, 

I had overstretched the material, when after each 

fishing trip, I would yank my tired feet from each 

stocking foot. Donôt do this. Take each foot out slowly. Donôt do what I did and step on the ground and pull to 

create leverage. Sit on the edge of the tailgate and slide your waders off as you would a pair of socks. It takes a 

few more minutes, but itôs worth it. Your waders will last longer. Mine were fine until I got lazy. I had always 

been a little careless, but more fishing trips (gotta love those low winter tides) exposed the issue. 

So I didnôt have much choice. It was time to use that Bass Pro gift card from Christmas. 
 

Mike Hodge  
 

 

 

 

What a relief, new waders 
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Membership Application (New or Renewal) Tampa Bay Fly Fishing Club 

 
Your Name:__________________________________  Date: __________  
 

Mailing  address: __________ _________________________________ ___  
 
City: ____________ State: ___ Zip: ________  
 
Phone s Hm:______ ________Wk:________ ______Cell: _______________      
 
Email add ress:_________________________  
 
Type of Membership:  (Ind., Fam., Corp.) ______________________  
Please Check:        One Year         Five Year  

Please list names you wish to include in family membership  
Name:____________________ Relationship: ___________  
Name:____________________ Relationship: ___________  
Name:____________________ Relationship: ___________  
 
Amount Enclosed $_________.  
 
Annual Dues: $25.00 Individual Membership  

$35.00 Family Membership  

$95.00 Corporate Single Membership (includes one members hip and Ad Space)    
$120.00 Corporate Double/ Family Membership  

5  Year Dues: $100.00 ( Individual Membership )  $140.00 ( Family Membership )  

 
Please make check payable to mail to  (or pay at meeting) :  Tampa Bay Fly 
Fishing Club C/o Rick Valeri, 1404 Oxfordshire Ct. Brandon, FL, 33510 
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March Pics 
 

 
  

  

 
   

 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   

 

   

Top: Ted Hagaman with two of his quarry from the Shad Outing and a big red on the boat with Walt 

Durkin. Middle: A sheepshead photo from Robert Fischer. Bottom: Smittyôs flies that led to the 

sheepshead. Mike Hodge with a red from a good day on the water at MacDill. 
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Member pics, continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Top: John Hand and Pat Damico took a trip 

recently and caught pompano and Spanish 

mackerel. Middle: Walt Durkin  with a shad 

(left) and a redfish. Bottom: The 2014 TBFFC 

Tie-A-Thon was well attended. Deb Brooks 

and others look on as Smitty works his magic 

with a shrimp fly pattern, which was easy to 

understand and duplicate (with a little 

practice). Jeff Janecek and Pat Damico also 

tied a handful of nice patterns. 


